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MEMORANDUM
TO: Vice Provost Ron Pitt ‘4
FROM: Laura Foster Huenneke, Dean C%M
SUBJECT:  Reduction in degree inventory for Biological Sciences

DATE: 3 January 2005

I am writing to endorse the request of the Biological Sciences Department to eliminate
the degrees of B.S. in Botany and B.S. in Zoology. As the attached memo from Dr. Lee
Drickamer attests, the department has voluntarily chosen this route, in parallel to the
evolution of biology degree programs elsewhere. Students retain the same options they
have always had, while administering the programs is somewhat easier, and this does
reduce the number of distinctive degrees being offered. The college is in complete
accord with this decision.

Do let us know if we need to take any other steps to finalize this!

cc: Dr. Lee Drickamer
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January 2, 1005
MEMORANDUM

TO:  Dr. Laura F. Huenneke, Dean, CENS (and eventually to Ron Pitt, Vice Provost)

| 4
FROM: Lee C. Drickamer, Chair, Biological Sciences\\;)w

SUBIJ: Change in Degree Inventory for Biological Sciences

This short note is to confirm formally a request that we submitted in Spring 2003 for a change in
the inventory of programs (degrees) available through the Department of Biological Sciences.
We voted as a group to drop the B.S. in Botany and the B.S. in Zoology, and to have the students
in these arcas receive a B.S. in Biological Sciences. We would thus have four degree programs
(for now and pending the addition of the B.S. in Exercise Science in summer 2005):

B.S. in Biological Sciences

B.S. in Microbiology

B.S. Ed. for Secondary School Teachers
BAILS — for a Biology Emphasis.

Our reasons were at least two-fold. (1) Almost all other programs at institutions similar to NAU
have changed their degree programs to have just the B.S. in biology and have eliminated the
separate degrees in botany and zoology. (2) We felt that the numbers of students, particularly in
the botany degree program, were small on an annual basis and it made more sense to fold these
into a general degree in biology. We have retained scparate emphases as an advising tool for our
undergraduate majors, providing ample opportunitics for students to pursue sub-areas such as
botany, zoology, fisheries & wildlife, pre-professional programs, etc.

I'would be happy to discuss further or to elaborate on the above points as necessary. Many
thanks for your aitention to this matter.
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